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2021 NEEP Conference:
Nov. 5 & 6
Lunch Talks: Sept. 24,
Oct. 22, Nov. 5, & Nov.
12 
Emerging Scholars
Program "Addressing
Systemic Racism in
Health and Medicine":
Nov. 11 & 12 
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We have had an exciting semester back on campus! We used our giving
day funds from last year for department social events such as the end of
the semester "Burritos on the Charles Dept Picnic" and the beginning of
the semester "Dept Welcome Picnic on the Charles." The funds were
also used to make improvements to the graduate student offices and
add to the Graduate Assistance Travel/Conference Fund. Additionally,
some giving day funds went toward department talks and events like the
Emerging Scholars Program on "Addressing Systemic Racism in Health
and Medicine" and the 2021 NEEP Conference. Lastly, we earmarked
funds for both Anthropology in the Works club events/support and the
upcoming Annual Barth Lecture Series.

Keep reading to learn more about what our students, faculty, and
alumni have been up to this semester. Check out the end of the
newsletter for contact information and how to stay updated on what BU
Anthropology is doing. 

NEWS AND EVENTS
Happy Holiday Break!



On November 5-6, the Department of
Anthropology at Boston University
was proud to host 150 primatologists
at the 7th Annual Northeastern
Evolutionary Primatology (NEEP)
Conference. The conference was
organized by department faculty
members Eva Garrett, Christopher
Schmitt and Cheryl Knott with
grateful assistance from BU graduate
students, undergraduates and staff. 

NORTHEASTERN EVOLUTIONARY
PRIMATOLOGISTS (NEEP) CONFERENCE
November 5-6



Also in November, we held an exciting
Emerging Scholars event titled "
Addressing Systemic Racism in Health
& Medicine." 

The event included a public roundtable
of seven scholars and a lunch talk given
by Dana-Ain Davis, Professor of Urban
Studies and Anthropology and director
of the Center for the Study of Women
and Society at the Graduate Center at
Queens College.

EMERGING SCHOLARS

November 11-12



AN 585 Advanced Readings
in African Ethnography:
Professor Mark Auslander 

NEW COURSES
Spring 2022

AN 563/IR 563 Public
Religion & Politics Across
Cultures: Professor Robert
Hefner

GRS AN 701 The
Anthropology of Materiality:
Professor Andrea Berlin

AN 598 Cultural Evolution
Professor Luke Glowacki 

AN 594 The Anthropology of
Empires: Professor Thomas
Barfield 

AN 327 Islam in Africa:
Professor Fallou Ngum



Congratulations to Salwa
Tareen, pictured below,
who has just successfully
defended her prospectus
and is now ABD!

STUDENT NEWS &
ACHIEVEMENTS 
Undergraduate and Graduate Presentations & Defenses Anthropology major

Victoria Zdanowicz,
pictured on the left, 
 presented her poster on
"Fiber Digestibility in Wild
Bornean Orangutans: Age-
Sex Class Differences &
Implications for Slow
Juvenile Growth, at Boston
University's Undergraduate
Research Opportunity
Program (UROP)
Symposium on Friday, Oct
24.

Anthropology major
Charlotte Beatty, pictured
on the right, presented her
UROP Project " Throwing
Out Tradition and Creating
New Timelines: College
Student Attitudes Towards
Marriage and Family" at the
24th Annual Undergraduate
Research Symposium

NEEP Conference Poster Session 



BU Grad Pritika Sharma successfully
presented her paper "Marriage,
Romance, and Destiny: Locating
Individuals' Desire and Autonomy
within Familial Social Structures in
India"at the MARRAS (Mid-Atlantic
Region Association for Asian Studies)
Conference. 

FACULTY & ALUMNI NEWS
& ACHIEVEMENTS 
Publications, Presentations & Updates 

Congratulations to BU alum & adjunct
Mentor Mustafa on his new daughter, Faro
Mustafa!

Congratulations to BU grad
student, Salwa Tareen, who got
married this summer! 

Congratulations to Prof Christopher
Schmitt who has an article in
(Anthropology and Biology) Year in
Review for American Anthropologist,
“Year Without End: Primatology in
2020” that was published online.

Click the computer icon below to read
the full article!

https://anthrosource.onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/aman.13661?fbclid=IwAR3CNVVCAPYumcmKdtd13ZCMzGP1UzfJ4THev_dE205g54QlcPnuJ-Dy5oo
https://www.facebook.com/groups/14667060987/user/1261950253/?__cft__[0]=AZXY2PI7j6Naep-x7iMPQSO61xAYqF8nr_uzV-SKy69bmCpBSLQBILsG5p0PAawqx5gFTBAaQYqwVX2SGI1atXbtR2A6rgxZTBhENOES0Bsw2ck2qdlNuB8S2Z-Rjcb04Wd_HUFDr9xMY2OzELVHpzGZ1KhKv5s8zqlHkxMLSbeddlxu82PH50f_elx6qiA2BgU&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/14667060987/user/521331058/?__cft__[0]=AZXT3o3DvGQpFC7Q_gP-YR99SYfFKmvhz0pc61i7cB2BBy5RcsgaTVbhZ5nqdkYiabERa4Y6VjE84TGel_Jd_O_I2tU8K_iUSqpqv0yoeiuAP3l5xU1-sTaIUJLAeNPNbNlqv721CnMjIw2MJ4xDhy-RmxNzphUZBQzH5j4viz02baABbD2f6YRd2uYh6GaRB9iiLJQsecX7Cchkd7Xt0UZA&__tn__=-]K-R


DONATE






More news? Did we fail to include your achievements? Did we get something wrong?
Please let us know and we will be happy to publish in a future newsletter. 



Contact: 

Nancy J. Smith-Hefner, Professor and Department Chair, smhefner@bu.edu 
Veronica Little, Department Administrator, vclittle@bu.edu
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Our mailing address is:
BU Anthropology
232 Bay State Rd

Boston, MA 02215-1403

Follow us on social media!

If you want to help support the Anthropology Department:

Join our mailing list: 

Thank you!

https://twitter.com/BUAnthropology
https://www.facebook.com/groups/14667060987/
https://www.bu.edu/anthrop/community/support-the-bu-anthropology-department/
http://eepurl.com/hgjfYf

